
Minutes of the Faculty Council meeting on 2/9/18 

In attendance: Selma Botman (provost), Avri Ravid (SYMS), James Kahn (YC), Maria Blekher (Katz), Julie 
Suk (Cardozo), Anna-Lisa Cohen (YC), Barry Eichler (YC), Gabriel Cwilich (Yc), Will Lee (YC), ? (CSL) 

Avri initiated a discussion about the quorum requirements. The number of counselors and the number 
of schools represented.  

2 items on the agenda: 

o Provost report 
o Charles proposal  

Provost Report:  

Yeshiva University has hired a new head of communication and public affairs who comes to us from the 
corporate sector.  He is a very experienced marketer, brander. He has close connections to the 
University. He began this week and will make the rounds meeting people and learning about us. His job 
will be to help up to project ourselves into the world.  

Avri suggested we invite the new head of communication to council meeting to discuss how we can 
work together to promote the university.  

Avri asked if there was anything done regarding university ranking. 

Selma mentioned that one possibility of moving us forward is in the reputational indicator which is 25% 
of the score.  

Another item in the provost report was a search committee for an associate dean for academic affairs 
for YC.  

1. External review of career center and alumni affair operation- Both offices work closely- the goal 
is to learn from industry and best practices.  

2. Mark Goldman is leaving, will be searching for a new director 

Discussion about external review:  

The goal of external reviews is to obtain a feedback on curriculum, teaching etc. Their report is shared 
with the department and the administration. 

Usually they look at the curriculum, infrastructure, facilities, faculty with the goal of bringing faculty up 
to standards and improving departments. It’s important for undergraduate faculty to decide what is 
important for them.  

Reviews that were done in the past were really effective. In terms of preparation it might make sense to 





Finally Quorum was discussed again. 

• If it’s not in the handbook then it’s in the bylaws which means it is up to us to define it  
• We should define it in a way that doesn’t box us in.  


